
 

Dear friends, 

We want to thank our God for His power, His caring and His love for us! Romanians and Ucrainian together is 

always such a joy to look at!  

This week we have counted 68 ucrainian refugees in our area – Sighisoara and Danes, and we want to thank our 

God for everything He has done for us, so that we can be a blessing for these people who have lost everything in 

this world!  

We want to thank you, for making possible to help these people and being able to do for them more than we have 

every thought! 

    

The work in many fields gives us a lot to do, but also blessings over blessings. From childcare, when some of the 

parents are at work, to celebrated birthdays, surprises from them and from us, blessing of children, doctors, 

meetings all together once a week, daily food delivery for some, for others food twice a week, their introduction 

to work, their transportation to different places, Romanian language classes, to the emotional counseling of the 

elderly and of the children and many, many other unforeseen things. But all these things, made with love, make 

us feel and understand that we are a BIG BLESSED, LOVING FAMILY!  

.   

GOD LOVES US ALL!  

 
 



   What we are facing a lot now is that the volunteers and those who helped are a tired, exhausted and the 

challenges and demands are many and very different every day. Today, for example, we did not find volunteers to 

unload a car with clothes for the ucrainian children, so, our children form the afterschool in Danes helped! We are 

so thankful for them, that they understood what real love really means!  

 

 

 

 

 

It will be necessary to buy big modular containers for a kindergarten for Ukrainian children as soon as possible. 

The school children go to school online, but the little ones get bored and don't have anything to do. It's still a 

project, but it will probably have to be done very soon. Also a school bus will be needed …   

 

 

 

Next week we are going to Ukraine again with food, to a children's orphanage, but also to the border, where 

people have no resources. 

We pray that God will give us wisdom and new strength, patience and help that come only from Him, so that we 

can do this service wholeheartedly! 

Thank you again for your special support!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


